VILLAGE OF SOUTH LEBANON MINUTES WORKSHOP MEETING AUGUST 4, 2016 7:50 P.M.

1. Mayor Smith called the meeting to order at 8:20 p.m. with the Pledge.

2. Randall Atkins - Present James Boerio- Present Sue Johnson - Present Steve Riley - Present Bill Madison - Present George Teasdale - Present

- 3. Sgt. Boylan suggested council update the 48 hour parking ordinance since it was passed in 1988.
- 4. Solicitor Revelson stated he will have a memo for next meeting that shows what the old ordinance states and what his analysis is and council can make a decision then.
- 5. Mayor Smith said they have met with the developer of the Siemens property and we will probably have to have a special meeting to discuss this project. He said they have met with the school district and we will bring the attorney's in to give council the full briefing. He explained some of the details being worked out. Haddix reviewed the housing in the development. Mayor Smith said they have discussed recreational areas in the lower portion.
- 6. Atkins asked about Speedway and if we have talked to Chic Fil A and the mayor said he asked for a meeting with them face to face, phone calls just don't do it and Atkins agreed. Mayor Smith said it is a valuable piece of property and they need to do something. He said they are missing a lot of customers. Atkins said there is a rumor that Dickie's is closing and was told they are having record sales.

Atkins asked about the guardrail in the curve next to the pole that was discussed some time ago on Mason Morrow Milgrove Road to prevent an accident from hitting the pole. Haddix said they priced it last year and he believes it was cost prohibited. He said as part of the Issue II project on that road they are looking at shortening that curve.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 8:35 p.m. by Madison, seconded by Atkins, all yeas. Sharon Louallen, Fiscal Officer

7.